

CITY OF BOSTON • MASSACHUSETTS

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR MARTIN J. WALSH

October 1, 2018

TO THE CITY COUNCIL

Dear Councilors:

I transmit herewith for your approval an order to reduce the FY19 appropriation for the Reserve for Collective Bargaining by \$644,420 to provide funding for the Boston Public Health Commission (BPHC) for the FY19 increases contained within the collective bargaining agreements between the Boston Public Health Commission and Local 888, SEIU – Counselors Unit as well as salary increases for non-union BPHC employees.

I respectfully request your favorable action on this important matter.

Sincerely,

Martin J. Walsh Mayor of Boston

CITY OF BOSTON

IN CITY COUNCIL

ORDERED: That the appropriation heretofore made, to meet the current

operating expenses in the fiscal year commencing July 1,

2018 and ending June 30, 2019, be reduced by the

following amount:

Reserve for Collective Bargaining 100-999000-51000 \$644,420

> I HEREBY CERTIFY THAT THE FOREGOING, IF PASSED IN THE ABOVE FORM, WILL BE IN ACCORDANCE WITH LAW.

CORPORATION COUNSEL